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Housing, Communities and Local Government

Committee

House of Commons, London SW1A 0AA
Tel 020 7219 4972 Email hclgcom@parliament.uk Website www.parliament.uk

Councillor Kim Caddy
Cabinet Member for Housing
Wandsworth Borough Council
Members’ Room
Town Hall
Wandsworth High Street
London
SW18 2PU
12 December 2018

Dear Councillor Caddy,
Retrofitting of sprinklers in high-rise buildings in Wandsworth

Thank you for your letter of 7 December 2018 regarding the installation of sprinklers in
Wandsworth Borough Council’s sheltered housing blocks and temporary accommodation
buildings, as well as your proposal to retrofit sprinklers in all of your high-rise buildings of ten
storeys and above.

As you will be aware, this is consistent with the Committee’s recommendation, made in our
report into the Independent Review of Building Regulations and Fire Safety: Next Steps, that:

Where structurally feasible, sprinklers should be retro-fitted to existing high-rise
residential buildings to provide an extra layer of safety for residents.

| therefore welcome the fact that Wandsworth has taken these steps which | hope others will
follow. You will have also noted that the Committee further called on the Government to make
additional funding available for this where necessary.

Yours sincerely,

Clive Betts MP
Chair, Housing, Communities and Local Government Committee
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